
 

 

 
MAY-JUNE 

 
Mother’s Day celebration. We had nine 
visiting mothers that morning. In total, 

about 40 mothers attended. 

 
 

For Teacher’s Day (May 15) we recog-
nized and thanked all our teachers, and 

we are very grateful for their faithful   
service to the Lord and His work. 

 

     In May, I began a Bible study with a 
family to help them with their daughter. 
Please continue to pray for that family   
as they seek to put God’s Word into  
practice. 
     Also, a lady from a nearby town began 
attending. Her attendance is a result of 
our outreach ministry. Please pray for her 
and us as we will have Bible studies to-
gether. She professes to know Christ but 
has a lot of questions.  
 

 

It was a real blessing to see and fellow-
ship with everyone at the Regional MGMI 

Retreat held in Hermosillo, Sonora, the 
last week of May. 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
For Father’s Day we had three visiting   

fathers attend. We also enjoyed a break-
fast and devotional together during the 
SS hour. Please continue to pray for the 

men at church that they grow in the grace 
and knowledge of their Lord Jesus Christ. 

 

     Also, in June I began to meet in our 
home with a family from church in regard 
to their finances. Please pray for those 
meetings/sessions. We continue to meet 
every Wednesday at 7 p.m.  
     Please keep in prayer our outreach 
ministry. We continue to visit and knock 
on doors in the surrounding towns.  
     Also, please pray for two new families 
that began attending in June. One family 
comes from another church and pro-
fesses to know Christ. May the Lord give 
us grace and wisdom as we minister to 
them. The other family is saved, and they 
just moved to Guamúchil and want to be 
involved in a Baptist church. 

JULY 

 
 

 

 

We had the joy of ordaining a faithful 
man as a deacon. Please pray for him and 

his family as they continue to grow and 
serve the Lord. Also, pray for the church’s 

leaders: two pastors and four deacons. 
     The following Tuesday, July 8, we 
started VBS. In total, we had about 70 
kids attend. The first day 50 kids came! 
We are so thankful to the Lord for the 
new auditorium and more room. The last 
day three mothers and one father          
attended the last day where they heard  

 
 
 
all about what their kids learned that 
week.  

 
About 45 kids came the last day! 

 
We are also so thankful for the good 

group of helpers that the Lord has 
blessed our church with. 

PRAISE & PRAYER REQUESTS 
 

• Please pray for the new families 
and for the woman that began 
visiting us in June. May we help 
them know for sure what Christ 
has done for them on the cross. 

• Be in prayer for the Bible studies 
and sessions we continue to 
have with a family from church 
and with the woman from the 
nearby town. 

• Pray for our young people as we 
all are preparing for summer 
camp in August. 

• Pray for my new SS class with 
the young adults. 

• Thank you for the anniversary 
wishes in June (we celebrated 19 
years) and for remembering my 
birthday.  

• Pray for us that the Lord will 
continue to give us wisdom and 
grace as we serve Him and     
others. 

• Pray for our outreach ministry in 
the nearby town and our plans 
to start a mission in Mocorito. 

 

Thank you for your prayers and support, 
 
 

Brian, Diana, Jésed, Mariana, and  
Brandon  
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